
 
To contact any member of staff, please email office@shirleyschools.co.uk  

marked for the attention of the member of staff and your email will be forwarded. 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Please find attached to the school website the following letters; 

 Prospectus 

 Guidance Book for September  

 

 

KEEPING US INFORMED  

Please could we ask all parents to inform the school if anyone in the household is going for a 
coronavirus test or is self-isolating as another family member in the household has  tested posi-
tive. 

If your child is isolating please remember their Home Learning will be accessible on 
Google Classroom, if you have lost your login details please email the school office 
and we can get this arranged for you.  

  

UPDATE FROM PUBLIC HEALTH ENGLAND  

As an extra precaution Public Health England (PHE) is now advising close 

contact of anyone with a positive test result to get a COVID-19 PCR test 

(ideally 5 days after exposure or day five of isolation). If your child has had 

a positive PCR test within the last 90 days, you do not need to get another 

test unless they have new symptoms.  

PLEASE NOTE  

From the 19th July Shirley Schools will continue to use the staggered start and end times. We 
know the government have said all restrictions will come to an end on the 19th July but we 
would ask that you continue to support us with our arrangements for the Risk Assessment for 
our school until the end of term on Friday 23rd July.   
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Dates for your Diary  
 

 

 

 

July  

Monday 19th     Year 2 Leavers Assembly AM - Will be recorded and given  
      out 

Tuesday 20th     Year 2 Leavers Assembly PM - Will be recorded and given  
      out 

Tuesday 20th     New to Year 3 Welcome Meeting Virtual  

Wednesday 21st    Year 2 Leavers Party 4pm—6pm  

Friday 23rd     Last day for the Summer Holidays—current normal finish time  

 

 

 

 

Coming soon 
  

 Face to face Coffee morning for New to Year 3 parents in September  

 Wednesday 8th September New to Year 3 Face to Face meet the Teacher and             
curriculum information evening — Details to follow  

 September arrangements - Plans for Autumn  

 

Year 2  Leavers Assembly  

As you know, we were very much hoping that restrictions may have been lifted and we would 
have been able to invite parents and carers into school. Sadly, this is not the case for this year. 
However, please be rest assured that we still have something magical planned that we look   
forward to sharing with you all at the end of term. Each class will get their own special          
keepsake DVD and these will be sent home with the children on Wednesday 21st July.  

 

 

 

 

ARRANGEMENTS  

All current arrangements regarding the start and end of the school day will stay for the rest of 
this term We are awaiting further guidance from the Government as to the arrangements for 
the new academic year and will update you as soon as we receive this information  

 

 



READING PLANET  

Here are this week's results  - Congratulations to Otter, Mole & Badger 

Class  who have the most logins on Rising Stars this week. You have earnt a head 

teacher sticker.  

 

 
3rd Place 

  

 

 

 

2nd Place  

 

 

1st Place  

  

  

  

ROAD CLOSURE  

The road closure has been a huge success this year, and we would like to extend a 
huge THANK YOU! to everybody who has given their time to help marshall the barriers and 
make the road safer for our children and families. 

We would love for the road closure to continue in September as it makes the drop-offs and 
pick-ups feel a lot safer. Unfortunately, Junior School staff are unable to be part of the rota go-
ing forwards so it will need to be run and marshalled by the Shirley community.  The closure 
periods will be shorter as we will not need to stagger drop-offs and pick-ups, which should 
make it easier for parents to volunteer. 

If you are a current marshall who is happy to continue, or someone who would like to step for-
ward to help out, please could you email office@shirleyschools.co.uk?  Thank you! 

SCHOOLS MEALS SEPTMEBER 2021 

Your be pleased to hear that from September, when the children return to school we will be 
reverting back to the normal routine for lunch times so children can order a hot schools meal 
and eat it in the school hall. 
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FOSIS 

Raffle 

Thank you so much to everyone who supported the raffle this year. We raised just under 

£1000 so a fantastic result. Thanks also to Pearsons who kindly donated the ipad for first 

prize. 

 

Fosis committee 

Do you need a new challenge? At the end of this Academic year both the co-chairs, the 

treasurer and the secretary will be stepping down. We would love to talk to anyone interested 

in taking over our roles.  Please contact us on the above email so we talk you through what 

the roles look like.  This is an amazing way to help our local community and also to learn how 

to run a charity. 

Keep up to date with everything going with our facebook pages 

Year 2 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/137311320449399 
year 1 Facebook group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/172919936937823 
Year R Facebook group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/849370902208557 

 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/137311320449399
https://www.facebook.com/groups/172919936937823
https://www.facebook.com/groups/849370902208557


Community Information  

Family summer activities 

Summer Holidays are nearly here and we have plenty of fun family workshops at our venues. From 
getting messy with clay and crafting materials, to stepping back in time with entertaining tours in the 
city, every member of the family has the chance to relax and play during one of our events.   

 

Make time to learn, create and explore together for a morning, afternoon or even a whole day.  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA3MDkuNDMwMDYyNTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZWdvdHRpY2tldHMuY29tL2FmLzU5OC9Tb3V0aGFtcHRvbkN1bHR1cmU_dXRtX0lEPSZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTA3MDkuNDMwMDYyNTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy53ZWdvdHRpY2tldHMuY29tL2FmLzU5OC9Tb3V0aGFtcHRvbkN1bHR1cmUvP3V0bV9JRD0mdXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWF


LIBRARY  

Do you love reading, but are unable to visit the library to borrow books? Maybe health reasons or a    
disability mean you spend a lot of your time at home 

Sign up for our brand new environmentally friendly home library service, and receive regular book      
deliveries direct to your door for FREE! 

How does it work? 

 Our friendly, fully trained staff will sign you up to the service and chat to you about the type of books 
you like to read. 

 Choose from 1000s of titles, including spoken word CDs and books with larger print. We are happy 
to help you choose books and make recommendations. 

 

Books will be delivered to your home, sheltered housing or residential home address and collected 
when you are finished with them. 

Why get involved? 

 A convenient, hassle free way to borrow and return library books that meet your requirements, with 
no fines. 

 We need your help to tell us how you have benefitted from the service. 

 

Deliveries are made by electric cargo bike, as shown below, which is much kinder to the environment. 

How do I find out more? 

For more information, please contact Allison Kirby or Joe Lydeard 
Email: home.delivery@southampton.gov.uk 
Tel: 023 8091 5605 (Joe) – Lordshill Library 
Tel: 023 8083 3304 (Allison) – Central Library 
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Reporting Racism Online 

The racist abuse we have seen aimed at the England players on social media is completely unacceptable. Social media             
companies need to do more, and we all have a part to play in reporting and responding to racist comments, content or         
accounts online. 
80% of teens have seen online hate aimed at a particular group in the past year, so it is key that all of us know how to report 
and are able to help young people in doing so. Each platform has its own mechanism for doing this, but most racist content on 
social media can be reported as hate speech. 

https://tinyurl.com/43354p65 

 

Mental Health in Schools Team  

Here are the links for the Southampton MHST July newsletter 

https://online.flippingbook.com/view/872448572/ 

Grab your COVID jab at Oakley Road! 

Anyone aged over 18 can now walk-in for their first or second COVID-19 vaccination at a Solent NHS 
Trust-run large-scale vaccination centre at Oakley Road in Millbrook, Southampton.  

To use the walk-in vaccine service, people will need to arrive at Oakley Road between 8am and 
7.30pm, Monday to Sunday. 

Vaccines are offered on a first-come, first-served basis and there may be a short wait for people to re-
ceive their vaccine. People should bring their NHS number if they have it. 

Second vaccinations are available at the walk-ins if it has been at least eight weeks since the first 
dose. 

https://childnet.cmail19.com/t/j-l-fviudt-jlvhtdutj-r/
https://childnet.cmail19.com/t/j-l-fviudt-jlvhtdutj-y/
https://childnet.cmail19.com/t/j-l-fviudt-jlvhtdutj-j/

